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January 13, 2021 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
As you are most likely aware, there are new stay-at-home orders in Ontario. Despite these restrictions, 
schools in northern Ontario remain open to students and staff, following strict health and safety 
protocols. We are working in full partnership with our local health units and we continue to take 
direction from the Ministry of Education on all matters relating to the operational management of 
schools during the pandemic. Based on the information we receive and the expectations put on us, we 
are adjusting our operational guidelines as required.  
 
One immediate change is the requirement for students in grades 1 to 12 to wear a face mask at school. 
In cases of Kindergarten-Grade 1 combined classes, our Kindergarten students will be required to wear 
a mask as well. At this time, it is not mandated that all Kindergarten students wear a mask, but we are 
strongly encouraging parents to have their Kindergarten student wear a face mask while at school – for 
their own health and safety and that of their classmates and our staff.   
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